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ER

 Jason Marcus Dear Sir/Madam,

I am a home owner/resident of Maresfield Gardens (which is located to the rear of the subject site).  My 

comments in relation to this application relate solely to the issue of noise / disturbance to our residential 

amenity.  There have been a number of very similar apartment developments taking place close by on 

Fitzjohn's Avenue recently (for example at no.49).  There appears to be zero monitoring by the Council as to 

the building contractors adhering to the stipulated working hours, which they very regularly do not.  We have 

been suffering for that last couple of years now with a great deal of noise disturbance before 8am and after 

6pm on weekdays, but even worse, very often also over the weekend beyond Saturday morning.  I would 

respectfully request that a formal Condition be placed on any planning permission approved at the subject site 

which specifically does NOT ALLOW ANY WEEKEND WORKING on site.  The site is surrounded by 

residential properties, in which hard working people and their families live and whom are entitled at the very 

least to not be subjected to the same huge noise disturbance over a weekend, which they have to put up with 

during the whole working week.  Fyi, such working hour restrictions are now common place else where in 

London (for example the Royal Borough of Kensington & Chelsea).
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